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SOUTHAMPTON CITY COUNCIL
LICENSING (GENERAL) SUB-COMMITTEE

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 20 JANUARY 2016

Present: Councillors Tucker (Chair), Jordan, Furnell and Galton

4. APOLOGIES AND CHANGES IN MEMBERSHIP (IF ANY) 
The Sub-Committee noted that apologies had been received from Councillor Parnell.

5. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING (INCLUDING MATTERS ARISING) 
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting held on 26th February 2015 be approved 
and signed as a correct record.

6. EXCLUSION OF THE PRESS AND PUBLIC 
RESOLVED that in accordance with the Licensing Act 2003 (Hearings) Regulations 
2005 that the parties to the hearing, press and public be excluded at a predetermined 
point whilst the Sub-Committee reaches its decision.

7. APPLICATION FOR VARIATION OF A SEXUAL ENTERTAINMENT VENUE 
LICENCE  - WIGGLE, 188 ABOVE BAR STREET 
The Sub-Committee considered the application for the variation of a Sexual 
Entertainment Venue Licence in respect of Wiggle, 188 Above Bar Street, Southampton 
SO14 7DW.

Jaspal Ojla (applicant) and Anthony Horne (applicant’s legal representative) were 
present and with the consent of the Chair addressed the meeting.

RESOLVED that the variation of a Sexual Entertainment Venue licence to extend the 
permitted hours and to amend the internal layout of the premises, as specified in the 
application, be approved.

Reasons
The Sub-Committee noted that:

 The applicant had held a Sexual Entertainment Venue licence in Southampton 
since 2nd January 2016 when the licence had transferred under delegated 
powers without objection. 

 That the licence was renewable annually and that the licence would therefore be 
up for renewal in February this year.

 The premises licence under the Licensing Act 2003 was varied on 30 December 
2015 without objection, to extend regulated entertainment until 06:00, and 
provision of late night refreshment and the supply by retail of alcohol until 05:00.

 The applicant operated other premises under Sexual Entertainment Venue 
licences in Bournemouth and Portsmouth and had done for a considerable 
period.
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 The application was made following consultation with and without objection from 
the local Constabulary. 

 The variation would bring the operation of the premises into line with other 
premises operating in the City.

 The applicant had exceeded statutory requirements for the variation of a Sexual 
Entertainment Venue Licence by advertising in the local press and by serving a 
copy of the proposed variation on Hampshire Constabulary and that neither 
Hampshire Constabulary nor any other party had raised objection.


